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 5.3 POLICY AND PROCEDURE IN THE EVENT OF AN ACCIDENT

The safety of the children at all times is a prime consideration in all that takes place at the Pre-School.
In all that the children do at the Pre-School, the activities inside and outside, staff are aware of the safety aspects for the children. Nevertheless, accidents do happen and staff are trained in First Aid.
Most accidents will be minor ones e.g. falling over, bumping heads, bumping into something or someone.
In the case of such an accident a member of staff trained in First Aid will be responsible for the aid given and for ensuring that the child is fit to continue in the session.
If the staff are unsure that the child is fully recovered, the parent / carer will be contacted and asked to collect the child.
The accident will be written in the Accident book giving date, time detail of occurrence, treatment given and signed by the member of staff who saw or dealt with the injury.
The parent should sign the accident book to show that they have been informed of the incident by a member of staff.
A more serious accident could be a suspected fracture or break of a limb, a deep cut that could need stitches, a child who has not recovered from a fall or a bump.
In the event of such an accident the following procedure should be followed. The parent / carer to be contacted, informed of the accident and the need for professional help.
If there is a need for immediate treatment, the emergency ambulance service should be called, giving details of the injury.
In the event of the parent /carer not being available, a member of staff should accompany the child to hospital, but ensuring that the staffing levels for the other children are adequate.
Recording of details will be as above when appropriate, but staff should be clear about the circumstances and any witness who saw the occurrence. 
It is important that no one panic and that the other children are reassured.

Accident books will be audited at least annually to investigate patterns of occurrence. If there seems to be a pattern, risk assessments will be carried out and remedial work undertaken to reduce the risk of accident.

In case of a serious accident

One member of staff would attend to person injured.

One member of staff would ring parents or other contact number.

One member of staff would also ring for an ambulance if appropriate.

One member of staff would accompany injured person to hospital.

One member of staff would ring for volunteer people to be called in to make up staff numbers if necessary. After the event, a record would be made of the circumstances of the accident, witness statements would be recorded also. We will inform OFSTED following Ofsted guideleines and HSE guidelines http://www.hse.gov.uk/pubns/edis1.pdf 
and RIDDOR (Within 10 days of incident)
THIS HIGHLIGHTS THE NEED FOR THE PARENTS TO GIVE THE NAME AND CONTACT DETAILS TO THE PRE-SCHOOL OF A FAMILY MEMBER, FRIEND OR NEIGHBOUR AS AN EMERGENCY CONTACT. IT IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF THE PARENT TO KEEP CONTACT DETAILS UP-TO-DATE WITH PRE-SCHOOL.
